Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS – Tallahassee
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, January 15, 2019, 1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

PLACE: Clermont City Center, 620 West Montrose Avenue, Clermont, FL 34711

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Evaluate multimodal deficiencies, needs and possible enhancements along State Road (S.R.) 50 from County Road (C.R.) 561/12th Street to Bloxam Avenue, Financial Management Number 442924-1.

FDOT is conducting a corridor planning study of State Road (S.R.) 50 in Clermont to assess multimodal deficiencies, needs and potential context-sensitive enhancements from County Road 561/12th Street to Bloxam Avenue, about 2 miles. This PVT meeting will include an overview of the existing conditions throughout the study corridor. The project team will summarize the project’s background and goals, results from the Existing Conditions Report, project purpose and the need/guiding principles of the project, and the remaining project schedule.

The PVT is an advisory group (not an independent decision-making board) that will assist the FDOT and the consultant team by providing jurisdictional, policy, technical, and administrative guidance throughout the project. The public’s interest in this study is truly valued and appreciated. This is a working meeting with the FDOT’s staff and PVT members, which is open to public attendance. Comment cards will be provided for any questions or comments regarding this study by the public, otherwise the public may contact the study team before or after the meeting.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ennis Davis, AICP, FDOT Project Manager, at 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720; by phone at (386)943-5422; or, by e-mail at ennis.davis@dot.state.fl.us

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Wiatt Bowers, AICP, 7406 Fullerton Street Suite 350, Jacksonville, FL 32256; by phone at (904)363-8488; or, e-mail at wiatt.bowers@atkinsglobal.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Ennis Davis, AICP, FDOT Project Manager, at 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720; by phone at (386)943-5422; or, by e-mail at ennis.davis@dot.state.fl.us. Or, Wiatt Bowers, AICP, by phone at (904)363-8488, or via e-mail at wiatt.bowers@atkinsglobal.com.
